MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 20th April 2015

7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer), Marie Mumford, Brenda Stockley, Donna Games, Peter Thompson, Tom Marshall, Jean Cooper, Sally Boyes, Jonathan Harris, Jon Belk, Barry Thompson
APOLOGIES
           Chris Flint

1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
Addendum Paragraph 4. Should read:. “After discussion complete job descriptions have now been agreed. The Trustees agrred to accept Chris's tender stating an average of 4 hours work per week at £7.50 per hour, making a monthly payment of £120 to be paid on receipt of an invoice. The Trustees also agreed to accept Denise's tender for an average of 8 hours per week at £10 per hour, a monthly payment of £300, to be paid on receipt of an invoice”.

  Brenda Stockley proposed the approval and Jean Cooper seconded.

2. 
Matters Arising from the minutes
Sally has enquired about purchasing a defibrillator and has been recommended 2 different types.  The Pad 360P – Basic defibrillator £695 + VAT and the Pad 500P £925.00 + VAT. The more expensive one has been strongly recommended.  Jonathan Harris stated that the Parish Council also have made enquiries on behalf of the village.  It needs to be placed on an outside wall with electrical supply and some heating.  CPC asked if the hall could combine efforts and come to a conclusion regarding an accessible place.  The estimated cost of installation without electricity connection is £1-2.000 approx. Users need to be trained.  Sally is to work with Jonathan regarding purchase and positioning.  Everyone was in agreement that they should go forward.

WiFi – The County Council is promoting the use of broadband and it may be possible to run courses in the hall if WiFi is obtained.  Jonathan Harris agreed to obtain estimates of installation.  Everyone was in agreement that Jonathan, Margaret and Mike should go ahead and choose a provider when a suitable estimate is obtained.

.3.  Maintenance
Chris Flint was not available to give a report owing to his father being in hospital.  

The letterbox is now in place for users and is being well used for payments.  The dishwasher needs to be replaced.  Mike Elsworth has tried to obtain spare parts but they seem to be obsolete. A new one will cost approx £1000.  Everyone agreed that a new one should be bought.  Mike will ask Jo’s Pantry for advice. 

The Fire Alarm needs servicing but batteries need to be obtained first.  The boiler pressure keeps dropping which indicates a leak somewhere.  It was decided to leave it at the moment

Comments Book is to be placed by the Entrance Hall.

Decoration and curtains are now completed in the Committee Room.  Pictures need to be hung and maybe make some changes.  The Philip Gunstone pictures will be unveiled at the Anniversary celebrations.

Donna agreed to look after the plant tubs.

Jonathan Harris mentioned that the PC has obtained some pictures from Derbyshire Archives of the village which may be good to display in the hall.  It may be possible to have an exhibition for the Anniversary.  Tom Marshall has the Froggatt pictures and Jean Cooper will find out who has Curbar pictures.

 4.  AV Equipment

      Denise reported on behalf of Calver Film that the AV system has had problems 

      with the sound. After much trouble shooting with the advice obtained from NAV 

      it was decided to call out them out.  The system is fairly sensitive and has to be 

      tuned with the aid of a computer. The call out charge was £200 of which Calver 

      Film paid.  It was recommended that the front speaker should be changed to 2 new

      Speakers with separate sound control as the old one was now obsolete and, 

      although it was originally suitable, was now not the best for the system. The cost 

      of this would be £800 + VAT of which Calver Film is prepared to pay.  It was 

      decided by the Film Committee to see if the improved sound was satisfactory 

      before investing in new speakers and only buy them if necessary.

.5.   Treasurer’s Report

       Hire Income: £16,194. Bar Gross Income: £4,155. 200 Club £994

       Feed in Tariff. £1,296. Sale of Assetts £10. Bank Interest £182

       Legacy £50,000 from Peggy Hadfield

       Costs:  Running of Hall £1,578

                   Heating and Operation of hall £4,500

                   Bar £2,084 which includes contribution to Village Hall

       Major Maintenance and decoration £13,000

       There were no donations given in the past year

       Consolidated Surplus £57,398 less £50,000 legacy which leaves £7,398

       Figures are subject to finalisation

       Margaret presented a letter from the Cricket Club asking for a donation to finish  

       the Tea Pavillion roof.  The Village Hall has already given £500 donation in the

       in the past to go towards purchase of the field.  Margaret proposed giving £500 

       and Sally seconded it.  Jonathan Harris stated that the committee needs to check   

       if the donation would be covered in the articles of the hall. All agreed with 

       reservations to go ahead with the donation.  

  6.  200 Club

       At present in the middle of the same cycle with the last week ending 25th June.

       There are no new members and more are needed.  Previous cycle ended 4th 

       September 2014.  A draw will take place at the end of the present meeting.

  7. Bar Report

      Chris Flint was unable to attend and give a Bar Report but Mike Elseworth 

      stated that the bar was operating very well.  There have been fewer events with

      bars and gross revenue was significantly less.

.  

8.  Bookings


      Most weekends are booked mainly with children’s parties.  There is one wedding

      booked for August; a new regular Step class that would like to book another   

      evening session if a slot becomes available.  There are several ceilidhs booked and 

      2 adult birthday parties.  The Election will use the hall on 7th May.

9.    Ideas for 20th Anniversary and Legacy       

        Mike and Donna had several suggestions which included a Village Scholarship, 

        Re-fit of kitchen, possible purchase of the next door field, memorial garden to 

        Peggy Hadfield.

        It was agreed the money should not go towards maintenance such as the floor 

        car park. Purchase of extra solar panels should be a separate investment exercise.

        Margaret asked everyone to think of ideas. Mike stated that the legacy should be 

        Used for something special that would not come under maintenance or operating

        costs.  Margaret asked if a sub-committee could be formed and Donna and Barry 

        agreed to form one. Margaret will also ask the Village for suggestions by writing

        an article regarding the legacy in the Link.

        Various suggestions regarding the Anniversary celebrations were made such as

        a Summer Ball or Party, an Open Day and Exhibition.  Possibly ask regular users

        if they would be prepared to do something.  Aim to have the celebration in the

        summer – maybe May.  Also play a video of building the village hall which

        Betty Palmer has.  It may be possible to ask to have a copy made. 

        Sally, Jean and Jon Belk will form a sub-committee to look at ideas.

10.   Website – It needs to be arranged professionally and quotes need to be obtained.

         Mike will also contact the person working on the Calver Weir website.  Tom 

         and Margaret will work on the project. 
11.   AOB

        The power will be off in the hall on 29th April from 11.00 for a short time.

Meeting finished at 21.05 hr
Dates of future meetings

       They will take place on the 2nd Monday of the month every quarter.

       July 13th 2015, October 12th 2015

       AGM will be held on 3rd August 2015
